
Commission on Disabilities
Minutes for September 26, 2013
Attending:  Commissioners Joyce, Dupuis and O’Brien

Absent:      Commissioners Hartshorn and Schena

Guest:       Jeffrey Dugan, Massachusetts Commission on disabilities.

Meeting was called to order at 6:08 p.m. in the Board Room of the Plymouth Public Library.

Approval of the June minutes was tabled until the October Meeting.  There was no correspondence.

Commissioner O’Brien provided an update on her action concerning the complaint received concerning last of HP parking on Long Beach after the Crossover.  Commissioner O’Brien toured the area with David Gould, Director of Environmental Affairs and an accommodation was reached to place HP signed in buckets which can be moved as the tide shifts during the day and seasons.  Mr. Dugan advised the Commission that is acceptable to use Best Practice and the location of the medium high water mark to determine appropriate parking areas.  

Updates for Mr. Dugan:  Mr. Dugan would like to meet with the Commission twice a year, every six months is preferred in order to bring us up to speed on recent legislation and other changes to the laws and regulations.  He reminded us that his office will do free site surveys when new buildings are at 80% completion.  He provided members with updates to the Title II and III and several fact sheets.  Every Commission should have a simple sheet explaining what it does.  If assistance is need than Mr. Alan Montenko in the MCAD office is available for writing policy and guidance.  He also let us know that there are 160 Commissions in Massachusetts and 50% of those receive HP fines which must then be turned back into community projects/benefits.  Once of the many interesting items was that all HP parking plackets are time limited and that Square ones that are simply placed on the dash board of a vehicle are no longer valid.

SMILE:  no update, however the Commission would like to ask the Annual Town meeting to purchase two beach wheelchairs.

Meeting adjourned at 7:30 p.m.

